
ENDERBY AND DISTRICT SERVICES COMMISSION

Brad Case Herman Halvorson
Tundra Baird Denis Delisle

AGENDA

DATE:  November 7, 2019
TIME:  9:15 AM
LOCATION: Council Chambers, Enderby City Hall – 619 Cliff Avenue

1. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

2. ADOPTION OF MINUTES

Enderby & District Services Commission Regular Meeting Minutes of Page 1
June 27, 2019

3. NEW BUSINESS

Page 4Shuswap Trail Alliance Operational Contribution Agreement for 2020-2023 
Correspondence dated November 1, 2019 and Presentation by Shuswap Trail 
Alliance

Pool Survey Results Page 9
Memo prepared by Chief Administrative Officer dated October 30, 2019

Columbarium Award Page 21
Memo prepared by Chief Financial Officer dated September 10, 2019

4. PUBLIC QUESTION PERIOD

5. CLOSED MEETING RESOLUTION

Closed to the public pursuant to Section 90 (1) (k) of the Community Charter

6. ADJOURNMENT
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ENDERBY AND DISTRICT SERVICES COMMISSION 
 

MINUTES of a regular meeting of the ENDERBY AND DISTRICT SERVICES COMMISSION 
held on Thursday, June 27, 2019 at 2:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of Enderby City Hall. 
 
Members: Brad Case     City of Enderby 
  Tundra Baird     City of Enderby 
  Denis Delisle     Electoral Area F 
  Herman Halvorson    Electoral Area F 
 
Staff:  Tate Bengtson – Chief Administrative Officer, City of Enderby 
   
 
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 
The following items were added to the agenda under New Business: 
 

- Mobile Vendor Request – Up ‘N Smoked Fine Foods 
 
Moved by Herman Halvorson, seconded by Denis Delisle 
“THAT the June 27, 2019 Enderby and District Services Commission agenda be approved as 
presented.” 

           CARRIED 
 
ADOPTION OF MINUTES 
 
Enderby & District Services Commission Regular Meeting Minutes of February 26, 2019   
Moved by Denis Delisle, seconded by Brad Case 
“THAT the minutes of the regular meeting of June 26, 2019 be adopted as presented.” 

CARRIED 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 
New Pool – Scoping and Engagement Discussion with Mark Hentze, HDR Inc. 
Mark Hentze from HDR Inc. presented to the Commission on the proposed new pool preliminary 
design process.  He provided his qualifications and past experience.  He then described the 
proposed methodology for the preliminary design, where stakeholder and public engagement 
will occur.  Mr. Hentze reported that the end product will be a basic design with a range of 
options, each having different cost impacts.  He reported on his site visit to the current pool.  He 
noted that most of his work is focused on replacing Centennial pools built in the late 1960s that 
were past their usable life, while Enderby's pool was built in the early 1950s and is a generation 
older.  He said that the pool's advanced age is a testament to its original construction quality 
and the work of staff to keep it in good condition throughout the years, but it is now at or past 
end-of-life. 
 
Councillor Baird asked what a bare bones budget would be.  Mr. Hentze reported that this is 
part of what will be determined during the preliminary process.  However, he noted that similar 
pools and bath houses typically cost around 4.5 to 5 million dollars.  He said that, in some 
cases, it may be effective to provide the infrastructure now for "nice to have" options, which can 
be built at a later date. 
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Director Delisle asked what projects Mr. Hentze has done recently.  Mr. Hentze described pools 
in Port Hardy, Langley, and Lions Bay.  He is also working on a pool in Vulcan, Alberta and has 
completed a major outdoor waterpark in Aldergrove. 
 
Alternate Director Halvorson asked about the new pool dimensions.  Mr. Hentze said that this 
would form part of the work of this process.  However, the 4 lanes would likely be replicated with 
improvements for inclusivity and accessibility, as well as an improved leisure area, all of which 
would drive the budget. 
 
Councillor Case asked about the potential for senior government funding to help with the costs.  
Mr. Hentze said that grants can be available and they can help staff by providing what they 
need to make the grant applications. 
 
Councillor Baird asked about the timeline for construction.  Mr. Hentze said that pool 
construction typically takes a year, but this does not factor into the timeline things like a 
borrowing referendum and desired start dates so as to minimize interruption to the existing 
facility. 
 
Councillor Case asked about whether the pool could be heated through the district heating 
system, as is done with the current pool.  Mr. Hentze said that this was entirely feasible and 
should be looked at, as it represents a good news story for the community in terms of reducing 
its environmental impact. 
 
Alternate Director Halvorson said that he supports moving forward, but needs the numbers and 
concept for the public.  He asked about how a referendum would occur for this project.  The 
Chief Administrative Officer discussed some of the potential options.  He said that there is a 
legislative requirement for the City of Enderby to seek the assent of its electors, as it holds the 
debt and the asset.  However, while this legislative requirement does not exist for Area F, there 
should still be a process in place to obtain assent from Area F residents 
 
Councillor Case asked if there have been any innovations in the field in the last decade, which 
Enderby could capitalize upon.  Mr. Hentze said that the innovation has come more around how 
pools are used, and how this is changing.  There has been a big shift towards leisure water over 
lap lanes.  There is more of a focus on wellness, and pools as part of a lifestyle choice.  
Accessibility and universal access are bigger priorities so that pools are more inclusive. 
 
Mr. Hentze said that he would be coming up with a refined process for the next steps in 
conjunction with staff, which would involve stakeholder engagement and a public open house.  
The end product will likely be a "bare bones" option with costed-out optional components and 
amenities. 
 
Sheryl Hay, with Enderby & District Recreation Services, then spoke to the pool and the impact 
that she sees it having upon those who use it. 
 
The Commission thanked Mr. Hentze for his presentation and answers. 

CARRIED 
Mabel Lake Trails Hazard Tree Removal 
Moved by Brad Case, seconded by Denis Delisle 
“THAT the Enderby and District Services Commission ratifies the decision in support of hazard 
tree removal at the Mabel Lake Trails in a value not to exceed $2,600, which is to be funded 
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from the amenity contribution held by the Regional District of North Okanagan for the purpose of 
developing and improving trails at Mabel Lake.” 

CARRIED 
 

Mobile Vendor Request – Up ‘N Smoked Fine Foods 
Moved by Brad Case, seconded by Denis Delisle 
“THAT the Enderby and District Services Commission grants permission for Up ‘N Smoked to 
operate as a mobile vendor at Tuey Park (2608 Waterwheel Street) for the 2019 Season.” 

CARRIED 
 
 
PUBLIC QUESTION PERIOD  
 
None 
          
ADJOURNMENT 
  
Moved by Herman Halvorson, seconded by Denis Delisle   
“THAT the February 26, 2019 regular meeting of the Enderby and District Services Commission 
be adjourned at 3:30 p.m.” 

           CARRIED 
 
 
 
 
_____________________________    _____________________________ 
CHAIR        CORPORATE OFFICER 
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